BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

Tuesday, October 28, 2008
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman , Anthony A. Scibelli opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Anthony A. Scibelli, Vice Chairman, Eric A. Walker , Selectmen Robert E. Mazow, Eric A. Walker, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Open Session / Discussion:

Selectman Scibelli spoke on the extension deadline of the GIC. The Board has decided the best thing to do at this time is to move forward and have Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator work towards finding other ways to help with the cost of Insurance during these tough budget times. 
Appointment:
Upon the recommendation of the Town Administrator, the Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to appoint the following as Matrons for the Swampscott Police Department , Alyssia Cassidy, Erin Thompson, Tracy DePaula and Urraina Caissee , seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the disposition of the former Burrill Street Senior Center, seconded by Selectman Forman.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the disposition of the former Phillips Beach Fire Station, seconded by Selectman Walker.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Walker to approve and support the recommendations of the Town Building Oversight Committee, seconded by Selectmen Forman.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to approve the meeting minutes from October 7, 2008, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve overhanging sign permit for London Hair Design, 150 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, Mass, seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator’s performance evaluation, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 
Town Administrator’s Report:

Andrew W.  Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following topics:

· Budget / Non School lay offs. 

· Resignation of Danielle McKnight, Town Planner

· Financial Forecast to be held on November 10, 2008.

· Not recommending vacant Firefighter position.

SELECTMEN’S TIME:

Selectman Mazow thanked and recognized Selectman Sullivan for her work on the Town Building Oversight Committee, Selectman Mazow believes Selectman Sullivan was the right person to lead this group. 
Selectman Sullivan reminded all residents of her upcoming office hours on Monday, November 24, 2008 from 9AM to Noon time. Selectman Sullivan remembered Mr. David Sherman who recently passed away who was a 102 years old and started the Rotary Club in 1931. Selectman Sullivan noted that Mr. Sherman was a very generous gentleman and he will be missed.   
Selectman Walker mentioned the original Town Building Study Committee under the direction of Angela Ippolito and what great accomplishments they had completed in the previous year which made it possible for the Town Oversight Building Committee to go forward. Selectman Sullivan acknowledged that without the help of this group from the beginning it would have not been possible and thanked those members for their work. 
Selectman Forman thanked Selectman Sullivan and the members of the Town Building Oversight Committee on their hard work and recommendations. Selectman Forman thanked and acknowledged Mr. Maylor on his performance review and recognized his staff. 
Selectman Scibelli read aloud a commendation letter from Chief Madigan recognizing Sergeant McCarriston, Officer Luck and Officer Reen on their assistance with helping a resident who was hit by a car in a crosswalk.  Selectman Scibelli spoke on the difficult budget times ahead and recognized all Town Hall employees for their dedication and wanted them to know they are appreciated. Selectman Scibelli commented on the recent resignation of the Town Planner and after some dialogue in the previous year, he feels that the Town Planner was definitely a benefit to the Town.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Forman to adjourn meeting at 8:20P.M. seconded by Selectman Mazow.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 
Administrative Assistant 

